
Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
January 30, 2022 

“Faith, hope, and love remain, these three; but the 

greatest of these is love.”  1 Corinthians 13:13 

CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS     
                       

Sunday, January 30, 2022          

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time         

  9:30 am  Liturgy +Fred Ries  by:  Holy Spirit            

10:30 am  RCIA                                                    

10:30 am  PreK through 5th Grade PRE Classes    
                                             

Monday, January 31, 2022   
 

Tuesday, February 1, 2022   

  9:00 am  Weight Loss Support Group 

  7:00 pm  Men’s Association  
 

Wednesday, February 2, 2022   

11.30 am  Silver Saints Potluck   

  5:30 pm  Open Gym  

  6:30 pm  6th through 12th Grade PRE              
 

Thursday, February 3, 2022   

Feast of St. Blaise Blessing of Throats   

  8:00 am  Liturgy +Kathy Church    by: Holy Spirit 

  9:00 am  Adult Ed  

  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon 
   

First Friday, February 4, 2022       

  8:00 am  Liturgy +Jim Donnelly  by: Holy Spirit            
    

Saturday, February 5, 2022     

  9:00 am  1st Communion Parent Meeting Queen of Peace 

  5:30 pm  Confession 

  6:00 pm  Liturgy +Intentions of Deborah Dixon  
                                              by:  The Morning Crew            
        

Sunday, February 6, 2022 – Scout Sunday          

Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time         

  9:30 am  Liturgy For The Parish Community         

10:30 am  RCIA                                                    

10:30 am  PreK through 5th Grade PRE Classes    
 

 

 

                                       PARISH SUPPORT 
 

 

Needed Weekly for Budget………..….......$  6,094.81 

Offering ……………...…..….....................$  4,241.00 

Maintenance Fund Last Wk…. ……..........$       65.00 

Community Services……………….….…....$       95.00 
 

Please mail your offerings to: 

Holy Spirit Catholic Church. 

P O Box 424   

Hernando, MS. 38632 

Or click the link for online giving 
 

 

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE  
January 29– Kelli Bishop/January 30– Madeline Moore 

February 5 – Jane Dettmer/Feb. 6 – Barbara Nickarz 
 

 

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY 

January – Rose Powell  

February – Barbara Dean 

Ministry Schedule 

PLEASE REMEMBER: 
You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before mass is to 

begin.  This is important to be prepared and ready.                                 
 

 

Saturday, February 5 – 6:00 p.m.       

Greeter:  Paula Busler/Maureen Finley   
Usher:   Tony & Julie Stefanik  

Server:  Danny Thomas/Gavin Ellis 

Lector:   Jim Buechele/Chris Greer 

Gift Bearer:   Maureen Finley/Cathy Powers 

Eucharistic Minister:  Charlie Young 
 

Sunday, February 6 - 9:30 am       

Greeter:  Barbara Dean/Robin Brantley  
Usher:   Jack McIngvale/Alan Gho 

Server:   Aubri Donati/Brody McKnight 

Lector:    Michael Six/Diane Cullen  

Gift Bearer:   Bowling Family  

Eucharistic Minister:   Deacon Ted 
   

 

REMINDER: If you are unable to fulfill your ministry 

obligation, it is your responsibility to find someone that can serve 

in your place.  Thank you. 
 

 

 

Have you considered using online 
giving?   By creating a 

login and contributing 

online you’ll always have a report of your 

giving history available. Signing up is as 

simple as scanning the QR code and start 

the process. Thank you for remembering 

your parish during these difficult times. 
 

 

 

Weekday Mass Schedule 
Queen of Peace—Monday, Tuesday & 1st Friday at NOON 

Christ the King, Southaven—Wednesday (Bilingual Mass) 

and Thursday (English Mass) at NOON.   

Holy Spirit, Hernando—Thursday and Friday at 8:00 AM 
 

 

 

THANK YOU to the many families who have 
signed up with Parish SOFT Giving. Your gifts 
and your participation are a blessing to us. 
When you participate, you can view giving 

history and pledge progress any time just by logging in.   
https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151 
 

 

 

Holy Spirit Office Hours 
Current  Office hours are Monday – Friday 
9:00 am–noon – 1:00 PM-3:00 PM 

Our Religious Goods store is open also.  
 

 

 

 

 
https://www.youtube.com/c/NWMississippiParishes 

Now you can watch the weekend’s homily on our channel!! 

https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151
https://www.youtube.com/c/NWMississippiParishes


SOUPER BOWL OF CARING was inspired by a 

simple prayer:  “Lord, even as 
we enjoy the Super Bowl 
football game, help us be 
mindful of those who are 
without a bowl of soup to eat”.   

This prayer along with a young seminary student 
started the youth movement to come together for 
football and fun, and to unify the nation in helping 
the needy by collecting dollars and canned food that 
will benefit those in your own community.    
All across the United States, groups will gather to 
collect on the weekend of the “Big Game”, February 
12th and 13th.   
All proceeds collected will be sent to the food pantry 
here in Hernando.    We ask that you be generous.   
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 

Pope Francis has asked the whole Church to participate 

in a world-wide synod.  A synod is an experience when 

we together, both as individuals and as a community, 

listen together to the Holy Spirit.  We together discern 

and ask the Holy Spirit to guide us at this moment in 

history to live the gospel more fully and more joyfully. 
 

In the Diocese of Jackson we are participating in the 

synod at the parish level.  Every parish in the diocese is 

inviting members to come together in prayer and 

dialogue and to participate in this experience. We will 

have 3 sessions to choose from here at Holy Spirit:  

Thursday, Feb 17 at 9:00 am in the Chapel, 

Saturday, Feb 19 4:00 pm in the Family Life Center, 

and Sunday, Feb 20 after the 9:30 am Mass in the 

Family Life Center.  (pick one) 
 

This opportunity is a time of grace and blessing from the 

Holy Spirit to grow as a parish, as a diocese, and as a 

Church.  We hope that you will choose to participate in 

one of these sessions, to listen to your fellow 

parishioners and the Holy Spirit. 
 

May God bless you and your family!  May the grace of 

the Holy Spirit help us to grow in grace and love! 
 

Rev. David Szatkowski, SCJ. 

Moderator. 
 

 

Seriously Sick & Hospitalized 

 Please Pray For The Sick 
 

 

Your prayers are requested for the following who are 

having/recovering from surgery or are seriously ill: 
 

Pat Kuehnel, Rebecca Massey, Eric, Haley & Van Scott 

(Nix), Jackie Donnelly, Harold Carmon (Faulkner),  Dallas 

Banta (nix), Joe Buchanan, Becky Abernathy, Angela Cates 

(Gonda’s sis), Nova Beaman (nix), Tom Ojema 

(Walgenbach), Phyllis Pangelina, Rose Burgess (M. Printup 

mom), David Yelverton, Fr. Ed Kilianski, SCJ, Pat 

Zappa (Dean sis), Nicole Pitcher (Dean niece),  Jeff Smith, 

Erica Orive  (George’s mom), Juanita Young, John Weishaar 

(Nix), Sharon Bryson (Greer niece), Gwen Savage, Joe 

Greenwell (Dean bro), Chris Carroll (Sr. Rose Nephew), Michael 

Muse (Jim Buechele),  Nancy Potts, Marvin Dixon, Sherri 

Ligon (Pam Hall sis),  Danielle Lorson (Lance Nelson niece), Pete 

Rizzo (B.Caruthers sonnlaw), Jan Norris (B.Caruthers cousin), Emily 

Bernard, Dorothy Tatum, Judy Ferguson (daughternlaw), Al 

Gawel, Ron Gaunt, Ellie Carr (Fink–Preemie), Sarah Galtelli, 

Allen Sanders (G. Savage bro), Rosangela Tarverna ( C. Bonner 

mom),  Sr Mary Myles (Powell sis), Deanne Greer,  Rebecca 

Baker (LaRae),  Charles Hill, Donald Grafe (J. Hughes bro), 

Kathy Eldred,  Glenn Donnelly, Bobby Nickarz (brother), 

Joeng Won Cho (Myong’s mother), Dorothy Sheffe (C. Massa sis),  

and  Melissa McNary (Kistler).    Please notify the Pastor when 

serious illness occurs or when hospitalization is indicated: we 

would like to strengthen the ill with the Eucharist and the 

Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).    
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
FIRST COMMUNION PARENT MEETING - A meeting for all 
parents of children preparing for First Communion this 
coming May (PREP and Catholic School students) will meet 
on Saturday, February 5th at 9:00am.  The meeting will be 
held in English at Queen of Peace (Olive Branch) and in 
Spanish at Christ the King (Southaven).   
No Children at this meeting. 
 

 

 
Marriage Blessing-  

There will be a special 

blessing for all married 

couples during Masses 

on the weekend of 

February 12th and 13th. 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 

Graduating Seniors 

Recognition Dinner  

 

Parents if you have a child who will 

be graduating high school in May 

2022 please send the names of your 

high school senior graduating in 

May 2022 to Amanda Ready (email: 

hsamandaready@yahoo.com). The 

Youth Group is planning to 

recognize these graduates at a 

special recognition dinner in May. 
 

 

 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
 

Use this email address to get in touch with me. 

hsamandaready@yahoo.com 
 

 

 

 

 

Sacrament of the Sick 
Facing surgery or serious health tests? 
We encourage all parishioners to make an appointment 
with one of our priests to receive the Sacrament 
BEFORE an anticipated entrance into the hospital.  
Please call Holy Spirit at 662-429-7851. 
 

 

 

Are you registered in the 
Parish?  Please fill out a 
registration form located at 
the bulletin board.  Place in 
the collection basket or bring to the church office.    
Have you moved recently or have a new phone 
number or email address?  We would like to have 
current and updated records.  Thank you!!  Please 
call the office to update 662-429-7851. 
 

 

 

 

2021 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS- Contribution 
statements are ready in the Narthex.  

Don’t forget to pick up yours! 
 

Members have been asking for an idea of the 

ordinary offering to be made for sacramental 

celebrations. While there is no charge for the 

sacraments, the following are the recommended 

offerings at our local Catholic Churches to cover the 

costs of the service, records, documents, certificates, 

materials, classes, and preparation programs, etc: 

Mass Intentions $10.00 

Baptisms $25.00 

Communions $50.00    

Confirmations $50.00         

Quince     $75.00 

Funerals $75.00    Funeral with wake $150.00   

Weddings $375.00 

(Marriage Preparation for marriages to take place 

elsewhere $100.00.) 
 

 

 

 

               NOW ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS! 
 Sacred Heart School, recognized by Today’s  
 Catholic Teacher as one of three most  
 innovative Catholic Identity Schools in the  
 U.S., provides a small, close knit family  
 atmosphere with students representing 25  
 different countries. 
  We are now accepting applications for the  
2022-2023 school year. 
•  Pre-K3 through 8th grade. •Fully accredited. 
•  Before/after school & summer care programs. 
•  Spanish language & technology courses - all grades. 
•  Carnegie units for high school available. 
• Test scores above Diocesan and National averages. 
•  Competitive tuition rates. 
• Multi-child & Catholic discounts. 
•  Flexible, no interest tuition payment plans. 
Let us show you how Sacred Heart School can meet your 
educational needs. 
5150 Tchulahoma Road • Southaven, MS 38671 
662-349-0900 •bmartin@shsm.org 
 

 

 

 

 
Sunday, January 30th After Mass at 

Queen of Peace in Olive Branch 
$8 per plate 

$25 per family 
$2 Smoke Sausage ($1 half) 

$10 Quart Gravy 
$5 Quart Slaw 

 
 

 

mailto:hsamandaready@yahoo.com
mailto:bmartin@shsm.org


NO CELL PHONE ZONE: We remind all  
to please turn off all cells phones and  
electronic communication devices when  
entering the church buildings.  
The signals, even from a silenced phone, interfere with 
the wireless microphones of the church.  
 

 

 

 
The Catholic Service Appeal is the annual giving 

campaign of the Diocese of Jackson. There are many 

services the Diocese provides to our parishes, schools, and 

to all Catholics that would be difficult for even the most 

prosperous parishes to undertake on their own. This 

includes support for educating seminarians, Catholic 

Charities, campus ministry, mission parishes and schools, 

youth ministry, formational ministries, priest retirement 

and clergy assistance, evangelizing and communications. 

When the goal of the Catholic Service Appeal is achieved, 

we insure that these programs will receive the funding 

that is needed 

 

WEIGHT LOSS SUPPORT GROUP   Come 

join us each week as we support each other on 

our weight loss journey.  Tuesday morning at 

9:00 am for a weigh in and sharing.  Liz 

Brown is our contact person for this adventure.  

901-331-3419.    MAKE PLANS TO JOIN US 

EACH WEEK AS WE STRIVE TO BECOME 

HEALTHIER, HAPPIER PERSONS!!! 
 
 

 
Sacred Heart Southern Missions needs your help 
for its monthly mobile food distribution. 
Landers Center, 4560 Venture Dr., Southaven; and 
The Garden Café, 295 Francisco Ave., Holly Springs.  
Please contact Lois Harrison to volunteer!! 901-626-
5432 or Lharrison@shsm.org.   
 

Distribution Dates for 2022:   
Landers Center (Wednesdays): Feb 16, Mar 16,  
Apr 13, May 18, Jun 8, July 13, Aug 17, Sep 14, Oct 12, 
Nov 16, and Dec 14.  
We are in desperate need of volunteers on Mondays in 
Holly Springs.  Please consider volunteering.  
 
 

 
Are you bored? In a rut? Wishing you 

could be more useful? 

 Need to spend more time at church? 

Then we have the perfect way for you 

to become more creative, productive 

and spend more time at church. 

Holy Spirit’s VBS Coordinator is just 

the job for you. If you want to learn 

more about this AMAZING position, 

please contact the church office (662- 

429-7851) or Amanda Ready 

We offer excellent benefits and 

incentives☺ 
 
 

THE BEREAVEMENT COMMITTEE provides a 

meal for the family and friends after a funeral here at Holy 

Spirit.  Bereavement Committee Members 

provide the food for the family.  If you 

would like to be part of this blessed 

ministry, please call Cheryl Massa 662-449-

3798 or 901-626-0927.   We thank all those 

who have provided food.  
 

 

 
 

UPDATE MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 

• Do we have YOUR family information correct? 

• Here is your chance to update your record for our 
annual Guide Book & Directory. 

• It is time for us to update our database with any 
changes, additions, or deletions that may have 
occurred in YOUR family.   

• Have you changed your phone number?  Have you 
moved?  Are you preparing to move soon? 

• Are all your children still at home? Are all your 
children living at home included in your record?   

• Do you want your record published? 
If you have not already informed the Church Office about 
changes to your record, please let us know now so that the 
information in the Guide Book & Directory is correct.   
The Church office number is 662-342-1073.       

Thank you for your help! 

February 13, 2022 

mailto:Lharrison@shsm.org


  
 

 
 

 

 


